
Silver Lake Township Municipal Authority 

June 26, 2018 

Board Members Present:  Julie Perlick, Carl Speicher and Dale Tifft.  Also present:  Michael Hester, Sandy 

Brink and Bernadette Kanna 

Julie Perlick called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.   

No Executive Session held. 

No changes to the Agenda. 

No Business from the Floor. 

The minutes from the May meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Carl Speicher and 

seconded by Dale Tifft, approved. 

Carl Speicher gave the Report of the Treasurer.  Finance Committee was no able to meet prior to the 

meeting.  Mr. Speicher reviewed the financial reports.  Cash balance is approximately $10,000 less than 

last year at the same time, however, revenues still continue to come in.  Bernadette Kanna said she 

received a number of payments after the reports were run.  Quaker Lake balance through May is 

approximately $46,000.  Laurel Lake/Pop’s Hobby Lakes balance through May is approximately $50,000. 

Carl Speicher met with the auditor and the audit will be completed in July. 

Bills were reviewed and approved for payment on a motion made by Carl Speicher and seconded by 

Dale Tifft, approved. 

Julie Perlick gave the Report of the Secretary.  Correspondence received – DMR reports with Quaker 

Lake Ammonia levels at 0.58 with a limit of 3.8.  Laurel/Pop’s Hobby Lakes ammonia levels 0.05 with a 

limit of 3.0. 

Mike Hester said the test results for fecal coliform for May were above the allowed limits and feels there 

may by an issue with the lab.  He puts numbers bottles in one container and there may be some cross 

contamination from the influent samples.  Each bottle will be kept in separate containers. 

Letter received from DEP that state the Operator will need develop and submit a plan that covers what 

work is required at each lagoon in the event something happened and he was not able to provide his 

services as required. 

Tom Ankney submitted the Report of the Coordinator. 

Copy of a letter received that was mailed to the Township Supervisors from Concerned Citizens for Clean 

Water regarding a camper that is parked at a property owned by Mrs. Curran.  Mrs. Curran had the 

sewer connection removed from the property a few years ago.  The Township Supervisors is having the 

Sewage Enforcement Office investigate.   

Letter of support for Quaker Lake upgrade received from Representative Gene Yaw .  Membership letter 

received from The Authorities. 



Bernadette Kanna gave the Report of Customer Service.  Payments continue to come in.  There is a 

customer from Quaker Lake who had agreed to a payment plan a couple months ago; however, no 

payment has been received. 

Carl Speicher agreed to contact David Berti to make initial contact regarding the Laurel/Pop’s Hobby 

Lakes Lagoon lease.   

As no further business was presented, Dale Tifft made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Carl Speicher 

seconded, approved. 

 


